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Marcés Mailing

May 2009

Dear Friends
A typical conversation last week ran along the lines:  “Where’s my lunch?”  “In the fridge”  Pause.....  “Where’s the fridge?”  Whilst many of you know that most of our family are not the tidiest beings on earth, even we don’t normally mislay the fridge....  
The learning curve on adapting to cooking in the bathroom and other minor things, due to some alterations to our house, is only one of the learning curves we are on.  At family level, Lizi, having been in her previous (and only) school for 13 years (i.e. since she was just 3), changed schools in March to study the International Baccalaureate (which is equivalent to A level); she obviously misses her friends but is doing well in her studies.     
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Meanwhile at church many of us are on steep learning curves, due to the new Compassion-sponsored Student Centre which “opened its doors” on 25 Feb and since the end of March has been receiving “the Lord’s treasures” (the registered children) every Tues, Wed & Thurs.  The children themselves have had to get used to a routine: arrive, find their towel, wash hands, eat ALL the lunch (including salad; sizes of lunch vary according to the appetite of the child), find toothbrush and clean teeth. The daily programme then includes a time for board games (the last to arrive or slowest to eat miss this!), a devotional time, a lesson on something like health education or using polite words, and a time to do homework. There is also time for writing letters to sponsors; as yet none of our children have sponsors but if anyone is interested in sponsoring a child please let us know and we will put you in touch with the person at Compassion so that you get someone from our student centre. Probably the person learning most is the director Martha, but she has benefitted greatly from Marco’s experience; he is a lay reader at our church but a month before we were accepted as a Student Centre we “offered” him to another church to be Director of their project and he is able (and willing) to give advice on many seemingly minor things.    The team has changed a little since Dec; the secretary is now Rosa (who, praise God, knows a bit about computing, unlike everyone else!) and the treasurer Consuelo, whilst Isabel had to give up as chief cook because of health, so the kitchen team is now Carmen, Consuelo (a different one!) and Betsabeth.   Fish has to be on the menu once a week; the most suitable at the moment is swordfish..... There are currently 153 children on our list but not all attend; a typical attendance is 100. The best attenders are the afternoon primary groups: please pray for nursery groups and morning primary group. Several names will be removed either because they have moved away (in which case an attempt is made to find another student centre close; actually we have also received a child by transfer), or because of non-attendance - reasons including 6-year olds who have “too much homework to have time to attend”, and another 6-year-old who objects to the fact that she is told to say “Good afternoon” when she arrives and so doesn’t want to attend any more..... (we hope she changes her mind!). 
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Meanwhile, other church activities continue.  The Rainbow Club in the summer went well, with a greater degree of continuity – far less children attended a few times and then gave up. Some of the new children contacted through the Student Centre attended and are now regularly in Sunday School – but not yet 100.... David, who is in charge of the teenagers group, was on holiday from his Institute and was in charge of the 10-12 year olds, a great bonus since he knows many of them from teaching the Values course.  He is continuing to teach Values in Basadre school this year, accompanied by Lizbeth; we are only teaching 6th grade because of people being committed to the Student Centre (which of course has some children from Basadre school, so school fully understands!)  But please pray for Sunday School teachers; Martha frequently has to do other things on Sunday mornings and does no always arrive for Sunday School.
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Many of the group at Oasis have also been on a learning curve.  On 4 April when we arrived there we 
                                 discovered that about half our children were in the process of moving – the council has 
                                 relocated them so they were literally taking their houses to bits – no water or 
                                 electricity so when they had taken off the (tin) roof and taken down the (wooden) walls 
                                 there was just (sometimes) a concrete floor left to show where a family had lived for 
                                10 years.  But they have been moved several miles away so won’t be able to attend the meeting s any more. It was a non-violent relocation since for once they are actually going to a better place – it is quite true their houses, built literally on a sandy slope, were in a dangerous area whereas they are now in a flatter area.  But we shall miss all the children who have gone – pray for them, that somehow they can continue to receive the Lord´s word – and pray for new children to replace them.  A group called Cedro, a non-Christian NGO aiming to help teenagers who have dropped out of school, now uses our premises for their meetings, so we have new contacts through them. 
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Finally, Rubén is also on a learning curve.  The Bishop invited him to go to Juliaca, 
on the shores of Lake Titicaca, so he left our church in March.  It is a very different 
reality to Villa El Salvador....  
                                   -the children attending the Student Centre
                                   -new children at Sunday school (but pray for more!)
                                   -young teenagers attending the Sat. eve meetings

                                   - Lizi settling well into her new school

                                              

                                                                                                                      With our love and thanks
                                                                                                                       Juan Carlos, Penny, Rebeca, Lizi 

                                                                                                                        & Jonatan




Juan Carlos, Penny, Rebeca, Lizi & Jonny Marcés


Reynaldo Morón 215, Urb. Vista Alegre, Surco, LIMA 33, PERU


Letter sent by: Mrs P Everness (Penny´s Mum), 339 Green Lane, New Eltham, LONDON SE9 3TD (0208-857-5031)





Church


Team in the Student Centre: Martha, Rosa & Consuelo (office); María, Alcira, Diana, Joan & Magda (tutors); Carmen, Consuelo & Betsabeth (kitchen)


Children in the Student Centre, especially those whose behaviour is not ideal (!); for sponsors to be found


AMA Silent retreat end of June: for production of materials, and for women to find time to take part


Sunday school- for more teachers 


Teenagers’ group – David & Lizbeth leading it


Values course at Basadre: David & Lizbeth


San Andrés en Oasis – for those who were relocated and for those who remain; for the CEDRO project


Bishop William Godfrey & wife Judith, to know the Lord´s guidance





Other


For the family, esp during the building- for a sense of humour


economic situation –although Peru is not as badly affected as many countries, nevertheless poverty does not seem to decrease











